The regular January meeting of the Skunk Wagon Car Club was called to order Friday, January 4, 2019,
at 7:02 pm at the Eagles by President Denny Lorang with 44 members attending. New President Carol
Rustad and Vice-President Sue Smith, along with Treasurer Bill Caffyn and Secretary Kurt Baltrusch were
installed.

The December minutes were approved as distributed. The Treasurer’s report showed an opening balance
of $17,456.70 and an ending balance of $15314.48 and that was approved. New bills were approved for
payment.

The club sent a card in memory of long time member Dick Bennet and a memorial will be sent to the
Ursuline Center. Denny Lorang’s mother passed away at 100 years and Sue Haman’s brother in law
passed away.

Carol received a card of thanks from Jim Porter and the Veterans for the $500 donation to the flag project
at the Highline Cemetery.

Colleen Doran will look into Christmas party arrangements.

Work is progressing on the Swap Meet. Mary states all is well with registration and Dan Barnhouse will
do security. Sue Smith will do the Kitchen but asked for a co-chair. Colleen Doran will help in the
afternoons. Kurt will handle advertising.

Barb Kakalecik is handling the Installation Dinner right after the swap meet Saturday evening April 27 and
everything has been arranged for that.

Carol Rustad asked for help in sending condolence cards so please contact her to do this. Sue Smith will
handle summer activities. The summer picnic will be August 25 at the Ryan Dam.

June 21-23 will be the spring tour in Lewistown and the fall tour will be in Billings. June 27-30 will be the
International tour in Saskatoon so please send in registration which is $125 for car and driver, and $90 for
passenger. Registration information will be in the January Times.

Carol reviewed policies and those that need to be voted on were approved. They include that the club
will pay for one set of larger magnetic car signs but the smaller signs are the members’

responsibility. The club will pay for food not to exceed $10, at the annual meet with another club. The
club will also pay for the logo on jackets, not to exceed $31.50.

It was reported that Carl White had a strokeand he is doing well. Mark Smith will have open heart surgery
soon. Birthdays were Harry Mitchell, Jerry DeMarco, Bob Loague, Mark Smith and Doris Ball. Dan
Barnhouse recently had back surgery and is progressing well.

The squirrel cage contained $12.26 and was awarded to Sue Ann Strickland and Evelyn Featherston.
Thanks to Carol and Mel Rustad for refreshments.

The next meeting will be February 1 and Dan Barnhouse will bring refreshments. The following have
agreed to bring refreshments this year: March: Barb Kakalecik; April: Charles Aron; May: Ryan and
Wendy Holt; June: Helen and Jay Robertson; August: Colleen Doran; October: Denny and Ruth Lorang;
November: Al Sue Smith; December: Jim Benner. We still need a volunteer for July.

Swap and Sell:



2013 Ford Fusion SE four door sedan. 83,000 miles, outstanding condition. Leather interior and factory

deluxe wheels, sunroof, great rubber. Extended warranty until March. $10,000. Call Kurt Baltrusch 868-
0735.

1970 Torino 2 dr. Hdtp, needs interior; 1946 CJ Jeep, 1966 GMC Pickup, parts or restore; 1987 Mazda
323, lots of new parts, as is; 87 GMC Suburban, strong 350; Jim Sutich, 799-7752.

Lots of Model T stuff, 1929 Model A Truck, partially restored, $3500; 1952 Chevy 1 ton, box and hoists,
good runner. Stan Howe, 949-3448



